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Co-Sponsorship - Enforcement Officer Disability Benefits Law Amendment

In the near future, I plan to introduce legislation that will amend the Enforcement Officer Disability
Benefits Law to allow any enforcement officer or investigator employed by the Pennsylvania Fisir & Boat
Commission or the Pennsylvania Game Commission to be eligible for the benefits provided by the law.

Commonly referred to as Heafi and Lung Act coverage, the Enforcement Officer Disability Benefits Law
provides a ful1 range of disability benefits to most state employees who have law enforcement authority
under Title 18 (Crimes and Offenses) of the Pennsylvania Consolidated Statutes. However, officers from
the Penlsylvania Fish and Boat Commission and Pennsylvania Game Commission are curently denied
these temporary disability benefits including credit for vacation and retirement during their period of
recovery lrom rvork-related i nj uries.

Ttus legislation addresses this inequity by allowing any enforcement officer or investigator of the
Pennsylvania Fish and Boat Commission or Pennsylvania Game Commission, who has been injured or
exposed to cetlain diseases in the performance of their job duties, to be awarded payment of their salaries,
as well as medical and hospital expenses, without the'reduction of their usual sick leave perioci. Any
payments made to an enforcement officer or investigator of the Pennsylvania Fish and Boat Commission
and Pennsylvania Game Commission will be made from the appropriations of their respective empioyers.
It is my hope that this extension of benefits will ensure the safety and health of thE many officer and
irrvest"igators of both comtnissions.

If you are interested in co-sponsoring this iegislation, please contact Terra Heilman by email at
tlleil4lAir(g)p aho us e. net
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